

/ ADVOCACY / (/HOMEPAGE/)

Q

(https://www.consumerreports.org/cro/index.htm)

PRESS RELEASE

Furniture manufacturers, government must act now to stop tipovers, recall dangerous dressers

February 27, 2019

After CPSC chair comments on the deadly hazard, Consumer Reports says potential changes welcome, overdue

WASHINGTON, D.C.—Consumer Reports today called for strong, immediate action by furniture manufacturers and the federal government on new rules and recalls to protect children from dresser tip-over incidents in the home, which can lead to serious injury or even death. The call follows a speech (https://cpsc.gov/About-CPSC/ann-marie-buerkle/Speeches/acting-chairman-ann-marie-buerkle-prepared-remarks-for-the) today by Acting Chairman of the Consumer Product Safety Commission (CPSC) Ann Marie Buerkle announcing her support for changes to the industry's voluntary safety standard so that it includes shorter dressers and a tougher stability test.

As a part of its <u>ongoing (https://www.consumerreports.org/furniture/furniture-tip-overs-hidden-hazard-in-your-home/)</u> investigation (https://www.consumerreports.org/furniture-dressers-exempt-from-industry-safety-standard-fail-consumer-reports-tests/) into tip-over hazards—including independent testing—CR has demonstrated that it is both feasible and necessary for furniture manufacturers to meet a stronger standard, and has called for urgent changes to protect children.

William Wallace, senior policy analyst for Consumer Reports, said:

"Children's lives are on the line, and changes are long overdue. We're glad to see Chairman Buerkle announce support for a heavier test weight and inclusion of shorter dressers in the voluntary standard for furniture tip-overs. We agree that manufacturers and all participants in the standard-setting process should quickly make these changes. These would be important first steps to protect young children from foreseeable harm, though additional measures also are needed, including the implementation of a strong mandatory standard.

"Chairman Buerkle also announced that the CPSC will now consider dressers defective if they are within the scope of the current voluntary standard but fail to meet its provisions, and will investigate and seek corrective action as appropriate. As we've said (https://advocacy.consumerreports.org/press_release/consumer-reports-ikea-must-recall-offer-refunds-for-dangerous-dresser-model/), it's an open secret that there are dressers on the market that don't stay upright when put through basic testing, and yet there was not a single recall in 2018 for an unstable dresser. We would expect to see recalls of dangerous dressers following this announcement.

"It's the job of the CPSC and manufacturers to keep all dangerous dressers off the market and out of homes. There should be an immediate recall and refunds for Ikea's 8-drawer Hemnes dresser (https://www.consumerreports.org/furniture/ikea-still-sells-hemnes-dresser-linked-to-childs-death/) tied to the death of two-year-old Conner DeLong, and CPSC action against any company that fails to recall a defective product or otherwise breaks the law."

CR has long advocated for a stronger, mandatory standard for furniture in order to help avoid tip-over injuries and deaths. CR, other safety advocates, and the parents of children killed by dressers that tipped over also have urged the furniture industry to substantially strengthen its voluntary standard in several key ways (https://advocacy.consumerreports.org/research/joint-letter-urging-furniture-makers-to-strengthen-dresser-safety-standard-to-reduce-tip-over-injuries-and-deaths/).

CR encourages consumers to secure dressers to walls to help prevent tip-overs—including through our advice in an <u>article and video (https://www.consumerreports.org/furniture/how-to-anchor-furniture-to-help-prevent-tip-overs/)</u> that helps consumers know how to anchor furniture—but recognizes that it is <u>not always an option (https://www.consumerreports.org/furniture/furniture-anchors-not-an-easy-fix-as-child-tip-over-deaths-persist/)</u> for rental tenants or those who are not handy with tools. CR says that the furniture industry has a responsibility to build safer, more stable dressers, and that safety should not rely on a person's skill at anchoring a dresser to a wall.

Contact: David Butler, dbutler@consumer.org, 202-462-6262

**